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PROTOCOL FOR GOVERNORS’ VISITS 

Governors at Hadrian Primary School will have several reasons for visiting the school such as meeting with a link curriculum co-coordinator, carrying out some form of monitoring in line with the monitoring programme within the  School  Improvement  Plan or seeing the premises with staff and pupils on site.   As a governing body, we are committed to making the visits a positive and beneficial experience.  We recognise that failure to follow the guidelines set out in this protocol could result in mutual suspicion and awkwardness between governors and members of school staff. 

Guidelines for making a focused visit: 

· Contact the Headteacher at least a week before the visit. 

· In consultation with the governing body, committee and/or Headteacher, 

identify and agree a focus for the visit in advance. 

· Wear a visitors badge and sign in at Reception.  

· Complete a Report of Visit form. 

· Share observations with any members of staff concerned as soon as 

practical after the visit. 

· Remember to thank the pupils and staff involved in the visit. 

· Sign out at Reception. 

· Feed back to the governing body or appropriate committee. 

Written Records 

It is extremely important to have a brief record of the visit as evidence  that governors  are  actively  and  appropriately  involved  in  the  life  of  the  school.  Governors should use the “Link Governors” pro-forma which will accompany the link governor invite letter from the subject co-ordinator.    

If you are in a classroom, ask before taking notes–  many teachers find it 

unnerving to have someone scribbling away during a lesson! 

Confidentiality 

· If you see or hear anything which  raises your concern, you should always 

share it with the Headteacher in the first instance.  

· Observations  identifying  individual  pupils  should  not  be  included  in  any verbal or written report.   

· Reporting your observations  is not  the same as gossiping about what you have seen/heard.  Avoid discussing your observations outside the governing body.   

POINTS TO REMEMBER FOR A SUCCESSFUL VISIT 

Hadrian Primary School is a busy, working environment.  It may be very different from when you were at school.  Take care not to interrupt the fundamental business of the school and the children's education during your visit. 

· As a governor, you are visiting the School as a “critical friend”  to  increase your awareness of the ethos and practice of the School.  You are not there to inspect.   

· Teachers often work to a strict timetable and may not always have time to talk to a governor when they are teaching.    If you would like to speak to a member of staff about any aspect of your visit, mention it to the Headteacher who can make the necessary arrangements. 

· Use your visit to get the “big picture” –  how the curriculum is delivered overall rather than focusing on individual lessons.  
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Prompts for a School Visit  

1.  What is the focus of the Visit? 

· What prompted the visit?  

· What particular areas, activities of the school or age group(s) am I 

interested in? 

2.  Making an effective visit 

· What questions should I ask?  

· Who should I ask (e.g. senior managers, coordinators, class teachers, 

pupils, teaching assistants, non-teaching staff)?  

· Are there any questions that can be answered by observation? 

· What adult help is available to pupils?   

3.  Did I achieve my aim? 

· To what extent did I address the focus for the visit?  

· To what extent did I fulfil my own/other people's expectations?   

· Which of my questions did I answer?  

· What difficulties did I meet? 

4.  What have I learned during my visit?  What evidence is there to support 

the following examples of good practice: 

· A friendly, caring environment. 
· Development of children's self-esteem and self-discipline. 

· Children amd staff are valued for the positive contribution they make. 

· A challenging, stimulative and supportive learning environment. 
·  Parents are engaged in supporting the process of education. 

· Excellent and appropriate resources available to support learning. 

5.  Is there any follow up? 

· Have I recorded my experiences and prepared a short report for the next 

governors' meeting?  

· How can I build on this the next time I visit? 

· What strategies could governors adopt to get a whole picture of what is 

going on? 

Governor Monitoring Form�
�
Term (please tick)�
Autumn�
�
Spring �
�
Summer�
�
Year: 20_____�
�
Link Governor:�
�
Link Co-ordinator:�
�
�
Area of Focus:�
Date of Meeting:�
�
Link to SDP / Self Evaluation / Action Plans�
�



�
�
Brief notes (What did you see / learn)�
�












�
�
Progress with actions / impact on school priorities�
�












�
�
Question(s) / Area (s) to focus on for next visit:�
�






�
�
Any key issues arising for governing body?�
�



�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
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